Ottawa, Canada K1A 0A2

July 16, 2012

His Worship Bob Bratina Mayor The City of Hamilton 2nd Floor 71 Main Street West Hamilton, Ontario L8P 4Y5

Dear Mayor Bratina:

I would like to acknowledge receipt of your correspondence of June 14 addressed to the Prime Minister, with which you enclosed a resolution passed by the City of Hamilton regarding Katimavik.

Please be assured that the views expressed in the resolution have been carefully noted. I have taken the liberty of forwarding a copy of your correspondence to the Honourable James Moore, Minister of Canadian Heritage and Official Languages, within whose responsibilities this matter falls. I am certain that the Minister will also appreciate receiving this information.

Thank you for writing to the Prime Minister.

Yours sincerely,

B. Funes

Executive Correspondence Officer

une/